
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting

Tuesday, February 10th, 2015

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Howard Roundy (President), Rob Saporito (Vice President), Terry Murphy IV 
(Past President), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corresponding Secretary) Dan 
Francis (Membership Chair), Erica Connolly (Auto-X Chair), Andrew Mercer (Auto-X Co-Chair), 
Mark Brook (Points Keeper), Donna Stevens (Trophy Chair), Paul Giblin, Gary Brundrett, Terry 
Murphy III, Josh Bruce, and Dave Dubois. 

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:12pm. 

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by Paul Giblin and seconded by Terry 
Murphy IV.

Membership Report: Made by Dan Francis. 68 members so far with 16 life and 52 regular.

Treasurers Report: Made by Terry Murphy IV.  Discussed finances. 2014 Tax Reporting should in line
for a 501c3.

Publicity Report: Nothing to report.

Sponsorship Report: AJW Performance has signed on as a sponsor.

Auto Cross Report: 

• Trailer- Taking delivery around Monday Feb. 16th.

• Timing Equipment- Purchased a new laptop and a new timing box is in the works possibly 
finished in a few weeks. 1,134 dollars for new equipment.

• Budget- Still being revised.

Hill climb Report: 

• NEHA Meeting -  Two significant rules that were noted; one being opting out of have personal 
address given to certain companies but this rule was changed so that none of the clubs would 
share addresses with any company.  Second being roll-cage minimum thickness, material used 
and floor-plates. This rule was modified/rewritten and agreed upon.  Vanessa Vittum made up a 
short montage for each class winner which was presented during the awards banquet.

• Still looking for event chairs.

Awards: 

• Autocross awards would be changed to plaques that are completely different for each event, 



each position, and each class.

• Schools would have awards for completing the event and the possibilities of special awards. 
(example- Most Improved.)

• Round 60th anniversary key tags are a possibility

Old Business:

• Owl's Head Tour –  Sunday July 12, 2015 meet at the Applebee's parking lot in Concord at the 
Steeplegate Mall.  Check in starts at 7:30am and we will depart at 8:00am. Special dash plaques
for the first 30 participants. Open to everyone with a four wheel vehicles, only.  It will end at 
the Owl's Head Transportation Museum in Rockland, ME to visit their annual Rod, Custom and 
Muscle Car Cruise-In.  A $20 entry fee per car with 100% of these proceeds from for the Cruise 
'N Tour will benefit the Kevin Young Memorial Fund.  The Owl's Head show has a separate $16
fee. 

• Dupont Registry reached out to Howard for an idea for involvement in something.  Howard 
replied with a suggestion for the Owl's Head Tour.  Dupont Registry has not responded yet.

New Business:

• Rob Saporito has suggested a winter cross event and is waiting for more information from 
NHMS.

• Dartmouth Cycling Club would like volunteers to pace this years event.  Charlie Parsons has 
asked that this event be posted to the SCCNH website to ask for volunteers.  This event will be 
in April.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:20pm. Moved by Charlie Parsons and seconded by Gary Brundrett.


